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Newsletter 

Juniors 
 

 

Liam Fraser 
 
 
 

Liam has shown Resilience by 
listening to teacher comments 
and making positive changes in 

his work.  Well done Liam. 
 

 
 

Tristan Ball 

 

Tristan showed great           
Resilience to understand 

grouping this week. 
Well Done, Tristan! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Andrea Hall 

Seniors 
 

 

Cooper Power 

 
  

For demonstrating the school 
value Resilience by focussing 

better on the task at hand and 
making great improvements 

with his speaking and listening 
skills.   

 

Xanthe Campbell 
 

For showing the school          
value Resilience by writing    

her two amazing bush poems. 
Well done Xanthe!  

 
 
 
 

Jai Harrington 

Middles 
 

 

Tyler Ward 

 
 

For demonstrating the  
School Value of Resilience, 

calculating the area of a page  
using coins and making a very 
good prediction along the way! 

Excellent work, Tyler!  
 
 

Cody Ball 
 

For demonstrating the School 
Value of Resilience, measuring 
the area and perimeter of his 
incredible Minecraft design. 
He kept concentrating and 
working hard to improve his 

understanding. 
Well Done Cody! 

 

Rebecca Mangelsdorf 

45 High Street, Eildon ... 3713 
 

Phone:  03 5774 2074 
Fax:      03 5774 2599 
 
E-mail: eildon.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Web:   www.eildonps.vic.edu.au 
 

Principal:  Mr. Jai Harrington 

Friday 5th June 
 

Student Free Day 
 
 

Monday 8th 
 
 

Queens Birthday Holiday 
 
 

 
 

 

Eildon Primary School No. 3931                  
School Values: Respect-Resilience-Cooperation-Integrity-Achievement 

 
Together we will develop a thriving community of creative, respectful and resilient 

learners who strive for physical, social and intellectual growth. 

We have added a bottle 
green water proof nylon 
jacket to our range of 
School Uniforms. The cost 
is $34.00. It doesn't have 
a school logo so children 
can wear it all the time. 

 Water proof nylon 

 Polar fleece lining 

 Concealed embroidery 
zip 

 Storm flap front 

 Concealed hood with 
draw cord 

 Two external patch 
pockets with velcro flaps 

 Hand warmer pocket 
 
Orders will be placed next 
week for all uniform     
requirements so please let 
the office know of your 
intentions to buy any    
uniform requirements 
heading into winter. 
 

POLO TOPS 
If you require new Polo 
Tops please place your 
order ASAP as some sizes 
need to be ordered,      
delivery will be Term 3. 
 



Principal’s Report Term 2 Week  8 - 2020 
 
As temperatures begin to plummet, it has been nice to have everyone 
back at school and we would like to thank families for following the  
return to school procedures sent out last fortnight. 
 

The students have settled back into school life very well. It was great 
that we were able to keep the teaching and learning going from home 
as their skill levels have remained steady and in many cases, improved. 
Well done everyone! 
 

A reminder to all families that students should be in full winter uniform 
at the moment. This will keep them warm and help keep away the 
colds which so often affect attendance. Correct uniform also helps to 
build school pride and helps to keep things equitable among the      
students. We have a number of students (and staff) wearing           
our school beanies which definitely helps maintain optimal body     
temperature on the cold mornings. In addition, we have the new 
school jackets which are waterproof with an inner polar fleece lining. 
They even come with a waterproof hood and only cost $34.  
 

We have not heard from The Urban Camp in Melbourne despite making 
contact a number of times over the past couple of weeks. I am sure 
they are either overwhelmed or not operating. I will keep families    
updated on the situation here but it does not look promising for 2020 
camps at the moment. To make things more complicated, Urban Camp 
is probably the camp with the most risk attached to it in terms of 
COVID19 concerns as students would not only be staying at a metro-
politan  campsite but attending all the tourist venues in Melbourne. 
That said, things could change yet as our camp date is not until       
November. 
 

We  have had a meeting with the contractor this last week and we are 
fine tuning the scope of works. Commencement is set for the first week 
of the holidays. We will also be having some grading done on the oval 
redevelopment to make it more level and smooth. The goal posts will 
then be shifted and the old cricket pitch removed. Part of the old path 
adjoining the fence on High St will be removed too and the old gate 
there has been replaced with a section of fencing. This is because 
there is no longer a crossing on High St at that spot and we don’t want 
people  trying to cross there anymore. 
 

We have a Curriculum Day this Friday where teachers will be looking at 
assessment and reporting and it is a Public Holiday on Monday so a 
nice extra-long weekend is in store for families. 
 

Just to remind people to continue to follow the return to school proce-
dures, these will remain in place until the end of term at this stage. 

 
Mr Jai Harrington, Principal  

 

 

 
 
 

 

Kaiden Lovett — For playing an awesome 
(and exhausting) match of soccer last week 
during our epic Goulburn / Delatite game out 
the front pitch in Middles/Seniors PE last week.  

Middles created leaf-rubbing  
collages of Australia   

Lessons will recommence in Term 3 

 

Olivia Gourlay & Ashlyn Newman  
— For showing Resilience in creating an     
Enchanted Forest painting. 



 
Stay in touch 
 
 

Please download the App today!  
 
We use this to communicate with our whole 
school community.  This is a free app and we ask 
all families to download it onto their mobile 
phones, iPads etc, so everyone receives the      
notifications that we send out. 
Flexibuzz enables teachers to have fast and      
controlled messaging to the parents of their 
class. Classes this year are: Senior (5/6),  
Middle (3/4) and Junior (F/1/2). 
Without using phone numbers or emails they can 
share the classroom daily activities, photos, 
meeting times and reminders. 

 A safe, private platform. 
 Remind parents of upcoming events. 
 Parents are able to send absent               

notifications directly on the day. 
 
Our school Newsletter will be sent out via    
Flexibuzz fortnightly. 
 
 Notices home (please check your child’s 

school bag each night) 
 Facebook (please ‘like’ our Facebook page 

for great photos and quick updates) 
 Fortnightly newsletters (available as an 

email if you prefer – let Wendy know) 
 Information nights 
 Parent-teacher-student interviews held 

twice a year 
 Reports in Semester 1 and 2 

BUSH POETRY   —   SENIOR ROOM 2020 



BUSH POETRY   —   SENIOR ROOM 2020 



Parent Information: No Bullying  
 

Most children occasionally get teased or annoyed by other children at school. Responding to 
this is one of the common challenges that children have to face at school. Being bullied is more seri-
ous. Bullying is when one child (or a group) repeatedly and deliberately uses negative words and/or 
hostile actions against one specific child that causes distress. Bullying can be: 
 Physical (e.g. hitting, pushing or damaging personal property) 
 Verbal (e.g. insults or nasty name-calling) 
 Social (e.g. trying to socially isolate someone by spreading lies or rumours about them or stop-

ping them from joining in) 
Cyberbullying: this means using technology (such as email, mobile phones or social networking 
sites) to bully someone verbally or socially or to frighten or intimidate them. 
It isn’t called bullying if any of these things happen only once, if children have a mutual 
argument or fight, or if a child chooses not to spend time with another child. 
 
Key messages to communicate to your child about bullying 

 
It’s never OK to bully someone or take part in bullying even in small ways. 
It’s not OK to say ‘someone else started it’ or ‘someone else made me do it’ or ‘everyone else was 
doing it too’. You must take responsibility for your own actions. 
It’s never the fault of the person who is being bullied. 
If someone is different or annoying they do not deserve to be bullied. No one does. We all have the 
right to be ourselves and be safe from being mistreated. 
It is important to ‘think for yourself’. 
If other people try to convince you to take part in bullying someone, don’t just do what they 
tell you to do. Think for yourself and do what is right and don’t just go along with what 
other children are doing. 
Asking for support and acting responsibly are not the same as dobbing. 
Dobbing means trying to get someone into trouble. It’s not dobbing when you ask for help 
when you’re in trouble or when you try to help someone else who is in trouble. 

Juniors made social distancing hats to help understand covid19 better and used them to 
practise measuring 1 metre. 





 
 
 
 
 
 
We are pleased to say that all our children are now back at the 
centre attending a delivered program. All, that is, except for one 
who has just become a big sister, congratulations Roszana and 
family. 
 
We are still spreading the 3 year old children across the three 
days to assist with adhering to the social distancing standards.  
However next term we plan to run Mondays as a 4 year old only 
session and have the 3 year olds spread across 
Tuesdays and Wednesdays  Parents have been     
notified and if you have any further questions 
please don’t hesitate to ask Megan or Kass. 
 
We are lucky to have had the Community Centre    
to visit on recent wet weather days, the children 
really enjoyed running off some steam.  We had an 
indoor obstacle course, played running and ball 
games, rolled hula hoops, played Duck Duck Goose 
and a favourite What's the Time Mr. Wolf.  All 
these activities enhance and support development 
in all areas. 
 
The children have been enjoying music, and to   
support their interests, we have set up  a disco/
dance area with a karaoke machine.  This area has 
been buzzing with excitement and talent.   A great 
time has been had dressing up and expressing 
themselves through music and movement. Their 
confidence and ability to stand up in front of an 
audience has improved before our very eyes, what 
a great life skill to master at a young age. 
 
Celebrating Reconciliation Week has been another 
highlight.  This year’s theme, In This Together, the 
children have explored Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islanders’ culture through stories, visual 
displays and art work.  We have even created a 
canvas at sign in, involving parents in the process. 
 
Reminders:  
 Monday 8th June is a public holiday No Kinder 
 Make sure your child has a change of clothes in their bags, as well 

as a warm jumper for the cold winter days. 
 
 Cheers,   
  Megan and Kass. 

 


